CHEROKEE ROSE QUILTERS GUILD

MINUTES OF JUNE NIGHT MEETING, JUNE 25, 2009

SuBMITTED BY DEBBIE HIRSCHMAN, NIGHT SECRETARY

PRESIDING OFFICER: RACHEL PHANEUF, PRESIDENT

DESCRIPTION

PERSON RESPONSIBLE

Call to Order

Rachel Phaneuf

Approval of Previous Meeting Minutes
Moved for approval by Phyl Schiwal. seconded by Ann Groves
Revisions: None

Announcements

How do you catch a monkey? Fill a narrow necked mason jar with
candy or other items which may attract the monkey’s curiosity. The
opening of the jar allows the monkey to place his hand in, but when
he tries to withdraw it, he is unable to do so without letting go of the
contents of the jar. Believe it or not, some monkeys will stay there
with their hand in the jar until the hunter comes back to trap them!
They are trapped because they are unwilling to let go of something
they are doing which is working against them. Rachel did not say this,
but the moral of the story is . . .It’s not just monkeys who get trapped
by what we are unwilling to release. While most of us would not be
tempted by peanuts or sweets in a jar, it’s amazing the things we will
hang onto rather than release them so we can move on.

Rachel Phanueuf

Caught Doing Good:
Annie Kellum gave 25 books to the library. Thank you, Annie. And thank
you, Charlie, for carrying those books in from her car.

Membership

Birthdays:
Ann Groves, Eleanor Agan, Tina Corbitt, Jessie Quick, Martha Spencer, Joany
Orsi, Irene Gardner, Joyce Trew, Lauren Johnson, Louise Moore, Geneva

Rachel Phaneuf

Publicity:

e Quilts at WellStar Douglas Hospital will now hang for three months
instead of the usual one month.

e The Silver Comet Stitchers workshop on August 18 is now open for non-
member registration. Fee is $40. Call Sandra for details.

Sandra Wilson

Ways & Means: Dori Holt
ON VACATION — No report

Treasurer’s Report: Jessie Quick
Current Balance is $2,815.77

Community Service: Bev Mahle

Douglas County Retardation Center. We have exceeded the requested
number of quilts. Bev will apply labels with the Cherokee Rose logo and
stating they were donated by the CRQG. Thank you for all your kind
generosity. You can still donate walker totes and cushions for the Good
Neighbor House.




Challenge Quilt:

Sunbonnet Sue memories of her childhood live in the form of a sewing
machine cover. How creative can you be??? See the website for
instructions and rules. Phyl reviewed the challenge for our new members.

Phyl Schiwal

Hospitality:
Thanks to everyone who participated. We had plenty of wedding cake. Next
month’s theme is picnic food.

Irene Gardner

Sunshine:
Our condolences go out to Pat Oliver on the loss of her father-in-law.

Jeanne Andersen

Library:

Twenty-five new books were donated by Annie Kellum. Thank you, Annie.
Oh, yes, and by the way, thank you, Yvonne, for keeping up with all those
books for us.

Yvonne Smith-
Anderson

Newsletter:
All information and reports are due on Friday or Saturday at the latest.

Programs—Tonight’s Program:

e Susan Fisher held a workshop for ORT Jars. They are perfect for catching
someone trying to steal your treasures or scraps.

e Future programs were announced and are posted in the newsletter.

Susan Fisher

Membership:

® 29 seasoned members, 2 visitors, and 1 new member were present.

® Our new member is Florence Pinkerton of Douglasville. Welcome,
Florence.

® Qur visitors were Donna Schwedt and Linda Mikos. Thank your for
coming, ladies. We hope to see you again.

® Door prizes were awarded to Deborah Butler, Charlie Phaneuf, and Janice
Mullins.

The fat quarter lottery of red, white and blue was won by Albertha Brown.

Tina Corbitt and
Broach Winsley

Golden Scissors:

Albertha Brown, Bev Mahle, Queen Esther Smith

Show and Tell:

Tina Corbitt, Susan Fisher, Ann Groves, Debbie Hirschman, Rachel Phaneuf,
Brenda Senn.

Ann Groves

Bee News:
The next Bee will be at Broach Winsley’s house at 9 a.m. on July 16. Please
RSVP so she will know how much refreshment to prepare.

Irene Gardner

Sunbonnet Sue—Where Are You?

Entry blanks and monthly photos of Sue in her mystery locations are
available at the membership table. Monthly photos will also be posted in
the newsletter. Entries must be submitted at the meetings. Just guess
where in Georgia Sue is visiting. The member with the most correct guesses
wins the prize. The award will be presented during the challenge quilt
meeting in September. The prize is a beautiful Jim Shaw angel.

Debbie Hirschman

Next Night Meeting: July 23

Adjournment




